Minutes of meeting held on Thursday December 7th 2017 at 19:00 hours
Present
· Graham Titterington
· Jonathan Hughes
· Philip Page
· Mary Field
· Peter Field
Issues
As only 5 members were present the time was used to discuss and update ourselves on the following issues:
· Traffic on Anstey Lane and at the Anstey Lane/Anstey Road junction. Concern was expressed that HCC Highways would try to avoid taking any action to resolve traffic issues, but S106 funding is allocated for both junction improvements (most likely traffic lights) and safe crossings for pedestrians. However HCC is unwilling to commit to any work until all the developers’ contributions have been received – much too late to avoid a lot of congestion.
· Bus services. It was suggested that the supermarkets be approached to ask them to provide a shoppers’ service from our estates to their stores. The feeling was that we should put the proposition to each individually, starting with Aldi as this is the most remote and economically aligned with the potential market, in the hope that other stores would see it in their competitive interests to offer similar services. GCT to forward this after Christmas. Footnote: This morning I saw Robert Saunders and asked him about progress on the shared taxi service proposed for Saturday mornings. He said that Community First had made no progress yet but that he would renew efforts after the holiday.
· Community Centre. The proposed “community building” on the town centre brewery site remained undefined and there are fears that the developers will try to water it down in size and community value. We do not want another situation like the Sports Centre where the community is shut out until it is too late to influence the outcome. Our preferred option would be a replacement for the Community Centre with attractive facilities, such as ambitious auditorium.
· AEWRA should organise a community bar-b-que in Anstey Park next year and invite all residents.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]AEWRA should send a communication to each of the new houses as they are occupied, introducing ourselves.

The meeting closed at about 20:10.
